TRAWDEN & WINEWALL NEIGHBOURHOOD COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 28th NOVEMBER 1983 IN THE COMMUNITY HALL, TRAWDEN

Present: Mr.D. Haley (Vice-Chairman) in the Chair.

Mmes. Robinson, Stone and Waterworth.

Messrs. Armstrong, Bleasdale and Knowles.

Mr.A. Spencer (Colne Times).

Mrs. N. M. Darcy, secretary.

1. APOLOGIES:

Apologies received from Mr. Robertson, Mrs. Armstrong, Mrs. Stonelake, Mrs. Ward and County Councillor Sargeant.

2. MINUTES:

It was proposed by Mr. Knowles and seconded by Mrs. Robinson that the secretary's name should be included in the Minutes on the list of people present.

Minutes of meeting held 31st October approved and adopted.

3. MATTERS ARISING:

Reported that a list of persons aged over 80 has been prepared and submitted to Pendle Borough Council.

4. CORRESPONDENCE:

Black Carr Mill - Letter from Mr.Kirby, Planning & Development Officer, explaining the situation re the future use of the site and suggesting that one or two members of the Neighbourhood Council meet him to discuss the idea of converting the site into a recreation area. Resolved to reply arranging appointment.

Mr.Schofield, Morecambe - Copy of Mr.Schofield's note on his lecture entitled 'Trawden before 1840' have now been received and it was resolved to ask the Librarian to retain a copy for historical records.

Shopping for Elderly and Disabled - Mrs.Stone reported that

Shopping for Elderly and Disabled - Mrs. Stone reported that there is a special late-night opening at Asda and that voluntary bodies in Burnley and Nelson are organising transport but apparently no such scheme is operating in Trawden and Colne. It was resolved to try and establish some sort of contact with the organisers so that more satisfactory arrangements may be made in future.

Nichol House Farm - Letter from Health Department advising that the North West Water Authority seem reluctant to become involved with discharges on a formal basis. Mr. Knowles said he felt it was more a matter for the Rivers Division and offered to find out their address so that contact can be made direct.

Library Fencing - The Librarian has confirmed that the remaining sections of fencing will be removed.

Sign to Trawden on Keighley Road - The Borough Engineer has agreed to erect a sign to Trawden on Keighley Road for the benefit of people approaching the area from Laneshawbridge.

Excessive noise on Skipton Road - Letter from Mr.Cutler,

Environmental Health Officer, enclosing a copy of his letter to Councillor Jack Evans regarding the complaint of excessive noise.

Notice of A.G.M. of Community Health Council.

Minutes of meeting of A.G.M. of Lancashire Parish & Town Councils Pendle Centre for Re-employment - Letter inviting members to inspect a derelict site in Barnoldswick on 3rd December which it is proposed to reclaim for sports and recreational pursuits. Letter from Councillor Greaves regarding the idea of community buses in the Pendle area stating that the service to Trawden will not be reduced.

Various Planning Applications.

6. REVISION OF MINUTES:

None.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

Village Diary - Mrs. Stone said it had been suggested that the Diary should cover a longer period and it was resolved to discuss the matter more fully at the next meeting. Participation of members of the public at Neighbourhood Council Meetings - Following a recent enquiry, the Chairman said that the Draft Constitution states that the public can attend and participate in meetings provided they have received permission beforehand and have declared what items they wish to discuss, the 10-minute rule would then apply.

Community Buses - Mr. Bleasdale stated he had attended a sub-committee meeting regarding the proposed community buses by the Lancashire Parish and Town Councils Area Committee and reported his interest in a suggestion to run mini-buses in rural areas with volunteer drivers. Resolved to keep the matter under review.

Planting of Bulbs and Trees - Reported that all the daffodil bulbs have now been planted in various parts of the village and it is hoped that a further supply will be available next year. It was mentioned that permission had been given earlier in the year for trees to be planted down Chelsea and by the bus terminus and it was agreed to ask Leisure Services if they would be willing to plant some trees there but preferably more mature than those planted in the Spring.

SOCIAL FUNCTIONS:

The following dates to be noted:-

Christmas outing Friday 16th December Moorcock Inn 8 p.m. Supper Dance Friday 17th February Village Show Community Hall 8 p.m. Saturday 6th October Community Hall 2 p.m.

It was agreed to book the Community Hall for the Friday evening, 5th October, in order to prepare for the Show. The Hall has been booked from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. on the 6th October.

A further meeting to discuss the Village Show has been arranged for Tuesday evening, 10th January 1984, at the Sun Inn at approximately 7-40 p.m.

The meeting closed at 8-40 p.m. Next meeting arranged for 30th January 1984 at 7-30 p.m.

Letter from Mr. Cutler, enclosing a copy of his letter to

Region of Community Health Canaell.

Fendle Community Health Canaell.

Letter invited members to

address so that contact can be made dicret. 12.

REVISION OF MINUTES ANY OTHER BUSINESS. 13. tit of people approaching the area free Leneshawhridge.

THATE SHOW